


240.13d-1(b)(ii)(G). See Item 4 for additional information.

Item 4. Ownership

The information in items 1 and 5 through 11 on the cover page(s) on
Schedule 13G is hereby incorporated by reference.

Janus Henderson has an indirect 97.11% ownership stake in Intech
Investment Management LLC ("Intech") and a 100% ownership stake in Janus
Capital Management LLC ("Janus Capital"), Janus Capital International
Limited ("JCIL"), Perkins Investment Management LLC ("Perkins"), Geneva
Capital Management LLC ("Geneva"), Henderson Global Investors Limited
("HGIL") and Janus Henderson Global Investors Australia Institutional
Funds Management Limited ("JHGIAIFML"), (each an "Asset Manager" and
collectively as the "Asset Managers"). Due to the above ownership
structure, holdings for the Asset Managers are aggregated for purposes
of this filing. Each Asset Manager is an investment adviser registered
or authorized in its relevant jurisdiction and each furnishing
investment advice to various fund, individual and/or institutional
clients (collectively referred to herein as "Managed Portfolios").

As a result of its role as investment adviser or sub-adviser to the
Managed Portfolios, HGIL may be deemed to be the beneficial owner of
18,274 shares or 0.0% of the shares outstanding of Liberty Common Stock
held by such Managed Portfolios. However, HGIL does not have the right
to receive any dividends from, or the proceeds from the sale of, the
securities held in the Managed Portfolios and disclaims any ownership
associated with such rights.

As a result of its role as investment adviser or sub-adviser to the
Managed Portfolios, Intech may be deemed to be the beneficial owner of
3,032 shares or 0.0% of the shares outstanding of Liberty Common Stock
held by such Managed Portfolios. However, Intech does not have the right
to receive any dividends from, or the proceeds from the sale of, the
securities held in the Managed Portfolios and disclaims any ownership
associated with such rights.

As a result of its role as investment adviser or sub-adviser to the
Managed Portfolios, JCIL may be deemed to be the beneficial owner of
145,904 shares or 0.1% of the shares outstanding of Liberty Common Stock
held by such Managed Portfolios. However, JCIL does not have the right
to receive any dividends from, or the proceeds from the sale of, the
securities held in the Managed Portfolios and disclaims any ownership
associated with such rights.
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By signing below I certify that, to the best of my knowledge and belief,
the securities referred to above were acquired in the ordinary course of
business and were not acquired for the purpose of and do not have the
effect of changing or influencing the control of the issuer of such
securities and were not acquired in connection with or as a participant
in any transaction having such purposes or effect.

SIGNATURES

After reasonable inquiry and to the best of my knowledge and belief, I
certify that the information set forth in this statement is true,
complete and correct.

JANUS HENDERSON GROUP PLC

By /s/ Bruce Koepfgen
Bruce Koepfgen, Head of North America
Date 2/12/2019


